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THE UNIQUE DETECTIVES
? ? ? ? ? Thine honour, therefore, guard and eke thy secret keep, Nor save to one free-born and true thy case confess..? ? ? ? ? Ye sleep; by Allah,
sleep comes not to ease my weary lids; But from mine eyes, since ye have passed away, the blood doth rain..Thereupon the folk all cried out,
saying, 'We accept him to king over us!' And they did him suit and service and gave him joy of the kingship. So the preachers preached in his name
(76) and the poets praised him; and he lavished gifts upon the troops and the officers of his household and overwhelmed them with favours and
bounties and was prodigal to the people of justice and equitable dealings and goodly usance and polity. When he had accomplished this much of his
desire, he caused bring forth the cook and his household to the divan, but spared the old woman who had tended him, for that she had been the
cause of his deliverance. Then they assembled them all without the town and he tormented the cook and those who were with him with all manner
of torments, after which he put him to death on the sorriest wise and burning him with fire, scattered his ashes abroad in the air..? ? ? ? ? O Amir of
justice, be kind to thy subjects; For justice, indeed, of thy nature's a trait..When it was eventide, the chamberlain let bring two horses and great store
of water and victual and a saddle-camel and a man to show them the way. These he hid without the town, whilst he and the young man took with
them a long rope, made fast to a staple, and repaired to the palace. When they came thither, they looked and beheld the damsel standing on the roof.
So they threw her the rope and the staple; whereupon she [made the latter fast to the parapet and] wrapping her sleeves about her hands, slid down
[the rope] and landed with them. They carried her without the town, where they mounted, she and her lord, and fared on, whilst the guide forewent
them, directing them in the way, and they gave not over going night and day till they entered his father's house. The young man saluted his father,
who rejoiced in him, and he related to him all that had befallen him, whereupon he rejoiced in his safety..Officer's Story, The Seventh, ii. 150..So
they ate and Tuhfeh looked at the two kings, who had not changed their favour and said to Kemeriyeh, 'O my lady, what is yonder wild beast and
that other like unto him? By Allah, mine eye brooketh not the sight of them.' Kemeriyeh laughed and answered, 'O my sister, that is my father Es
Shisban and the other is Meimoun the Sworder; and of the pride of their souls and their arrogance, they consented not to change their [natural]
fashion. Indeed, all whom thou seest here are, by nature, like unto them in fashion; but, on thine account, they have changed their favour, for fear
lest thou be disquieted and for the comforting of thy mind, so thou mightest make friends with them and be at thine ease.' 'O my lady,' quoth
Tuhfeh, 'indeed I cannot look at them. How frightful is yonder Meimoun, with his [one] eye! Mine eye cannot brook the sight of him, and indeed I
am fearful of him.' Kemeriyeh laughed at her speech, and Tuhfeh said, 'By Allah, O my lady, I cannot fill my eye with them!' (200) Then said her
father Es Shisban to her, 'What is this laughing?' So she bespoke him in a tongue none understood but they [two] and acquainted him with that
which Tuhfeh had said; whereat he laughed a prodigious laugh, as it were the pealing thunder..Quoth the king, 'Verily, thou makest me long to see
him. Canst thou not bring us together?' 'With all my heart,' answered the husbandman, and the king sat with him till he had made an end of his
tillage, when he carried him to his dwelling-place and brought him in company with the other stranger, aud behold, it was his vizier. When they
saw each other, they wept and embraced, and the husbandman wept for their weeping; but the king concealed their affair and said to him, 'This is a
man from my country and he is as my brother.' So they abode with the husbandman and helped him for a wage, wherewith they supported
themselves a long while. Meanwhile, they sought news of their country and learned that which its people suffered of straitness and oppression..? ? ?
? ? c. The Third Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Eunuch Bekhit xxxix.? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Old Man's Story ii.? ? ? ? ? Lo,
since the day I left you, O my masters, Life is not sweet, no aye my heart is light..Governor, Story of the Man of Khorassan, his Son and his, i.
218..? ? ? ? ? o. The Merchant and the Thieves dccccxx.? ? ? ? ? God keep the days of love-delight! How passing sweet they were! How joyous and
how solaceful was life in them whilere!.? ? ? ? ? Peace upon thee! Ah, how bitter were the severance from thee! Be not this thy troth-plight's ending
nor the last of our delight!.He returned them the most gracious of answers and bade carry the Magian forth of the town and set him on a high
scaffold that had been builded for him there; and he said to the folk, 'Behold, I will torture him with all kinds of fashions of torment.' Then he fell to
telling them that which he had wrought of knavery with the daughter of his father's brother and what he had caused betide her of severance between
her and her husband and how he had required her of herself, but she had sought refuge against him with God (to whom belong might and majesty)
and chose rather humiliation than yield to his wishes, notwithstanding stress of torment; neither recked she aught of that which he lavished to her of
wealth and raiment and jewels..? ? ? ? ? Yea, and black slaves he proffered me and slave-girls big with child And steeds of price, with splendid
arms and trappings rich bedight..Three Young Men, El Hejjaj and the, i. 53..When Merjaneh had made an end of her song, the prince said to her,
"Well done, O damsel! Indeed, thou sayest a thing that had occurred to my mind and my tongue was like to speak it." Then he signed to the fourth
damsel, who was a Cairene, by name Sitt el Husn, and bade her tune her lute and sing to him upon the [same] subject. So she tuned her lute and
sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? By Allah, I knew not their worth nor yet how dear.So El Aziz sent after his son and acquainted him with that
which had passed; whereupon El Abbas called for four-and-twenty males and half a score horses [and as many camels] and loaded the mules with
pieces of silk and rags of leather and boxes of camphor and musk and the camels [and horses] with chests of gold and silver. Moreover, he took the
richest of the stuffs and wrapping them in pieces of gold-striped silk, laid them on the heads of porters, and they fared on with the treasures till they
reached the King of Baghdad's palace, whereupon all who were present dismounted in honour of El Abbas and escorting him to the presence of
King Ins ben Cais, displayed unto the latter all that they had with them of things of price. The king bade carry all this into the harem and sent for
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the Cadis and the witnesses, who drew up the contract and married Mariyeh to Prince El Abbas, whereupon the latter commanded to [slaughter] a
thousand head of sheep and five hundred buffaloes. So they made the bride-feast and bade thereto all the tribes of the Arabs, Bedouins and
townsfolk, and the tables abode spread for the space of ten days..When it was night, the king summoned the vizier and sought of him the hearing of
the [promised] story. "Hearkening and obedience," replied Er Rehwan, "Know, O august king, that.? ? ? ? ? It had sufficed me, had thy grace with
verses come to me; My expectation still on thee in the foredawns was bent..? ? ? ? ? Light of mine eyes, my hope, my wish, my thirsting eyes With
looking on thy face can never sate their drought..Then Mesrour carried her to the other end of the sitting-chamber and bound her eyes and making
her sit, stood awaiting a second commandment; whereupon quoth the Lady Zubeideh, "O Commander of the Faithful, with thy permission, wilt
thou not vouchsafe this damsel a share of thy clemency? Indeed, if thou slay her, it were injustice." Quoth he, "What is to be done with her?" And
she said, "Forbear to slay her and send for her lord. If he be as she describeth him in grace and goodliness, she is excused, and if he be not on this
wise, then slay her, and this shall be thy justification against her." (22).Whilst the Sheikh was thus occupied with taking leave of the kings,
Meimoun sought his opportunity, whenas he saw the place empty, and taking up Tuhfeh on his shoulders, soared up with her to the confines of the
sky and flew away with her. Presently, Iblis came to look for Tuhfeh and see what she purposed, but found her not and saw the slave-girls buffeting
their faces; so he said to them, 'Out on ye! What is to do?' 'O our lord,' answered they, 'Meimoun hath snatched up Tuhfeh and flown away with
her.' When Iblis heard this, he gave a cry, to which the earth trembled, and said, 'What is to be done? Out on ye! Shall he carry off Tuhfeh from my
very palace and outrage mine honour? Doubtless, this Meimoun hath lost his wits.' Then he cried out a second time, that the earth quaked therefor,
and rose up into the air..When her husband heard this, he said to her, 'What is thy name and what are the names of thy father and mother?' She told
him their names and her own, whereby he knew that it was she whose belly he had slit and said to her, 'And where are thy father and mother?'
'They are both dead,' answered she, and he said, 'I am that journeyman who slit thy belly.' Quoth she, 'Why didst thou that?' And he replied,
'Because of a saying I heard from the wise woman.' 'What was it?' asked his wife, and he said, 'She avouched that thou wouldst play the harlot with
a hundied men and that I should after take thee to wife.' Quoth she, 'Ay, I have whored it with a hundred men, no more and no less, and behold,
thou hast married me.' 'Moreover,' continued her husband, 'the wise woman foresaid, also, that thou shouldst die, at the last of thy life, of the bite of
a spider. Indeed, her saying hath been verified of the harlotry and the marriage, and I fear lest her word come true no less in the matter of thy
death.'.? ? ? ? ? g. The Fuller and his Wife dcccxcvi.Kings and the Vizier's Daughters, The Two, iii. 145.."O father mine," answered the prince, "I
have heard tell that in the land of Irak is a woman of the daughters of the kings, and her father is called King Ins ben Cais, lord of Baghdad; she is
renowned for beauty and grace and brightness and perfection, and indeed many folk have sought her in marriage of the kings; but her soul
consented not unto any one of them. Wherefore I am minded to travel to her, for that my heart cleaveth unto her, and I beseech thee suffer me to go
to her." "O my son," answered his father, "thou knowest that I have none other than thyself of children and thou art the solace of mine eyes and the
fruit of mine entrails; nay, I cannot brook to be parted from thee an instant and I purpose to set thee on the throne of the kingship and marry thee to
one of the daughters of the kings, who shall be fairer than she." El Abbas gave ear to his father's word and dared not gainsay him; so he abode with
him awhile, whilst the fire raged in his entrails..As for Mesrour, he gave not over running till he came to the by-street, [wherein was the house] of
Aboulhusn el Khelia. Now the latter was sitting reclining at the lattice, and chancing to look round, saw Mesrour running along the street and said
to Nuzhet el Fuad, "Meseemeth the Khalif, when I went forth from him, dismissed the Divan and went in to the Lady Zubeideh, to condole with her
[for thee;] whereupon she arose and condoled with him [for me,] saying, 'God greaten thy recompence for [the loss of] Aboulhusn el Khelia!' And
he said to her, 'None is dead save Nuzhet el Fuad, may thy head outlive her!' Quoth she, 'It is not she who is dead, but Aboulhusn el Khelia, thy
boon-companion.' And he to her, 'None is dead but Nuzhet el Fuad.' And they gainsaid one another, till the Khalif waxed wroth and they laid a
wager, and he hath sent Mesrour the sword- bearer to see who is dead. Wherefore it were best that thou lie down, so he may see thee and go and
acquaint the Khalif and confirm my saying." So Nuzhet el Fuad stretched herself out and Aboulhusn covered her with her veil and sat at her head,
weeping..? ? ? ? ? God to a tristful lover be light! A man of wit, Yet perishing for yearning and body-worn is he..Your water I'll leave without
drinking, for there, i. 210..Abou Sabir, Story of, i. 90..99. The Three Unfortunate Lovers ccccix.?OF ENVY AND MALICE..Presently, in came
Mesrour the eunuch to him and saluted him and seeing Nuzhet el Fuad stretched out, uncovered her face and said, "There is no god but God! Our
sister Nuzhet el Fuad is dead. How sudden was the [stroke of] destiny! May God have mercy on thee and acquit thee of responsibility!" Then he
returned and related what had passed before the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh, and he laughing. "O accursed one,' said the Khalif, "is this a time
for laughter? Tell us which is dead of them." "By Allah, O my lord," answered Mesrour, "Aboulhusn is well and none is dead but Nuzhet el Fuad."
Quoth the Khalif to Zubeideh, "Thou hast lost thy pavilion in thy play," and he laughed at her and said to Mesrour, "O Mesrour, tell her what thou
sawest." "Verily, O my lady," said the eunuch, "I ran without ceasing till I came in to Aboulhusn in his house and found Nuzhet el Fuad lying dead
and Aboulhusn sitting at her head, weeping. I saluted him and condoled with him and sat down by his side and uncovered the face of Nuzhet el
Fuad and saw her dead and her face swollen. So I said to him, 'Carry her out forthright [to burial], so we may pray over her.' He answered, 'It is
well;' and I left him to lay her out and came hither, that I might tell you the news.".?STORY OF THE MAN OF KHORASSAN, HIS SON AND
HIS GOVERNOR..Then he bade take her away; so she was carried to her chamber and he sent her a black slave-girl, with a casket, wherein were
three thousand dinars and a carcanet of gold, set with pearls, great and small, and jewels, worth other three thousand, saying to her, "The slave-girl
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and that which is with her are a gift from me to thee." When she heard this, she said, "God forbid that I should be consoled for the love of my lord
and my master, though with the earth full of gold!" And she improvised and recited the following verses:.Presently, it chanced that an enemy
attacked King Khedidan; so he sent out his troops to him and made Bekhtzeman head of the army. Then they went forth to the field and Khedidan
also came forth and ranged his troops and took the spear and sallied out in person and fought a sore battle and overcame his enemy, who fled, he
and his troops, ignominiously. When the king and his army returned in triumph, Bekhtzeman said to him, 'Harkye, O king! Meseemeth this is a
strange thing of thee that thou art compassed about with this vast army, yet dost thou apply thyself in person to battle and adventurest thyself.'
Quoth the king, 'Dost thou call thyself a cavalier and a man of learning and deemest that victory is in abundance of troops?' 'Ay,' answered
Bekhtzeman; 'that is indeed my belief.' And Khedidan said, 'By Allah, then, thou errest in this thy belief! Woe and again woe to him whose trust is
in other than God! Indeed, this army is appointed only for adornment and majesty, and victory is from God alone. I too, O Bekhtzeman, believed
aforetime that victory was in the multitude of men, and an enemy came out against me with eight hundred men, whilst I had eight hundred
thousand. I trusted in the number of my troops, whilst mine enemy trusted in God; so he defeated me and routed me and I was put to a shameful
flight and hid myself in one of the mountains, where I met with a recluse, [who had] withdrawn [himself from the world]. So I joined myself to him
and complained to him of my case and acquainted him with all that had befallen me. Quoth he, "Knowest thou why this befell thee and thou wast
defeated?" "I know not," answered I, and he said, "Because thou puttest thy trust in the multitude of thy troops and reliedst not upon God the Most
High. Hadst thou put thy trust in God and believed in Him that it is He [alone] who advantageth and endamageth thee, thine enemy had not availed
to cope with thee. Return unto God." So I returned to myself and repented at the hands of the solitary, who said to me, "Turn back with what
remaineth to thee of troops and confront thine enemies, for, if their intents be changed from God, thou wilt overcome them, wert thou alone." When
I heard these words, I put my trust in God the Most High, and gathering together those who remained with me, fell upon mine enemies at unawares
in the night. They deemed us many and fled on the shamefullest wise, whereupon I entered my city and repossessed myself of my place by the
might of God the Most High, and now I fight not but [trusting] in His aid.'.It is told of Jaafer ben Yehya the Barmecide that he sat down one day to
drink and being minded to be private (with his friends), sent for his boon-companions, in whom he delighted, and charged the chamberlain (145)
that he should suffer none of the creatures of God the Most High to enter, save a man of his boon-companions, by name Abdulmelik ben Salih,
(146) who was behindhand with them. Then they donned coloured clothes, (147) for that it was their wont, whenas they sat in the wine-chamber, to
don raiment of red and yellow and green silk, and sat down to drink, and the cups went round and the lutes pulsed..When they came to the palace,
King Shehriyar commanded to spread the tables with beasts roasted [whole] and sweetmeats and all manner viands and bade the crier make
proclamation to the folk that they should come up to the Divan and eat and drink and that this should be a means of reconciliation between him and
them. So great and small came up unto him and they abode on that wise, eating and drinking, seven days with their nights. Then the king shut
himself up with his brother and acquainted him with that which had betided him with the vizier's daughter [Shehrzad] in those three years [which
were past] and told him what he had heard from her of saws and parables and chronicles and pleasant traits and jests and stories and anecdotes and
dialogues and histories and odes and verses; whereat King Shahzeman marvelled with the utterest of marvel and said, "Fain would I take her
younger sister to wife, so we may be two own brothers to two own sisters, and they on likewise be sisters unto us; for that the calamity which befell
me was the means of the discovering of that which befell thee and all this time of three years past I have taken no delight in woman, save that I lie
each night with a damsel of my kingdom, and when I arise in the morning, I put her to death; but now I desire to marry thy wife's sister
Dinarzad.".? ? ? ? ? m. The Dethroned King whose Kingdom and Good were Restored to Him dcccci.? ? ? ? ? I watch the stars for wake and pray
that the belov'd May yet to me relent and bid my tears be dried..? ? ? ? ? d. The Eldest Lady's Story xvii.Death, The Man whose Caution was the
Cause of his, i. 291..? ? ? ? ? b. The Enchanted Youth xxi.? ? ? ? ? And pliedst us with cups of wine, whilst from the necklace pearls (142) A
strange intoxicating bliss withal did circulate,.? ? ? ? ? Yea, horses hath he brought, full fair of shape and hue, Whose collars, anklet-like, ring to
the bridle-rein..? ? ? ? ? Lovely with longing for its love's embrace, The fear of his estrangement makes it lean..77 The Draper and the Thief (234)
dclxi.1. The Merchant and the Genie i.Now the king had a son, a pleasant child, called the Amir Mohammed, who was comely of youth and sweet
of speech; he had read in books and studied histories and above all things in the world he loved the telling and hearing of verses and stories and
anecdotes. He was dear to his father King Jemhour, for that he had none other son than he on life, and indeed he had reared him in the lap of
fondness and he was gifted with the utterest of beauty and grace and brightness and perfection. Moreover, he had learnt to play upon the lute and
upon all manner instruments of music and he was used to [carouse and] company with friends and brethren. Now it was of his wont that, when the
king rose to go to his sleeping-chamber, he would sit in his place and seek of me that I should entertain him with stories and verses and pleasant
anecdotes; and on this wise I abode with them a great while in all cheer and delight, and the prince still loved me with an exceeding great love and
entreated me with the utmost kindness..? ? ? ? ? If with her cheek and lustre thou thyself adorn, (120) thou'lt find But chrysolites and gold, with
nought of baser metal blent..Tenth Officer's Story, The, ii. 172.Meanwhile, the youth abode expecting his governor's return, but he returned not;
wherefore concern and chagrin waxed upon him, because of his mistress, and his longing for her redoubled and he was like to slay himself. She
became aware of this and sent him a messenger, bidding him to her. So he went to her and she questioned him of the case; whereupon he told her
what was to do of the matter of his governor, and she said to him, 'With me is longing the like of that which is with thee, and I misdoubt me thy
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messenger hath perished or thy father hath slain him; but I will give thee all my trinkets and my clothes, and do thou sell them and pay the rest of
my price, and we will go, I and thou, to thy father.'.103. The Loves of Abou Isa and Curret el Ain ccccxiv.Relief of God, Of the Speedy, i. 174..35.
The Lover who feigned himself a Thief to save his Mistress's Honour ccxcvii.Accordingly, Shefikeh went out and repairing to the nurse's house,
found her clad in apparel other (100) than that which she had been wont to wear aforetime. So she saluted her and said to her, "Whence hadst thou
this dress, than which there is no goodlier?" "O Shefikeh," answered the nurse, "thou deemest that I have gotten (101) no good save of thy mistress;
but, by Allah, had I endeavoured for her destruction, I had done [that which was my right], for that she did with me what thou knowest (102) and
bade the eunuch beat me, without offence of me committed; wherefore do thou tell her that he, on whose behalf I bestirred myself with her, hath
made me quit of her and her humours, for that he hath clad me in this habit and given me two hundred and fifty dinars and promised me the like
thereof every year and charged me serve none of the folk.".As for the governor, he wasted all that was with him and returned to the city, where he
saw the youth and excused himself to him. Then he questioned him of what had befallen him and he told him, whereat he marvelled and returned to
companionship with him; but the youth ceased to have regard for him and gave him not stipends, as of his [former] wont, neither discovered to him
aught of his secrets. When the governor saw that there was no profit for him with the young Khorassani, he returned to the king, the ravisher of the
damsel, and told him what the chamberlain had done and counselled him to slay the latter and incited him to recover the damsel, [promising] to
give his friend to drink of poison and return. So the king sent for the chamberlain and upbraided him; whereupon he fell upon him and slew him
and the king's servants fell upon the chamberlain and slew him..When Tuhfeh beheld this, she called to mind her lord and wept sore and said, 'I
beseech God the Most High to vouchsafe me speedy deliverance, so I may return to my palace and that my high estate and queendom and glory and
be reunited with my lord and master Er Reshid.' Then she walked in that garden and saw in its midst a dome of white marble, raised on columns of
black teak and hung with curtains embroidered with pearls and jewels. Amiddleward this pavilion was a fountain, inlaid with all manner jacinths,
and thereon a statue of gold, and [beside it] a little door. She opened the door and found herself in a long passage; so she followed it and behold, a
bath lined with all kinds of precious marbles and floored with a mosaic of pearls and jewels. Therein were four cisterns of alabaster, one facing
other, and the ceiling of the bath was of glass coloured with all manner colours, such as confounded the understanding of the folk of understanding
and amazed the wit..Bihkerd, Story of King, i. 121..Now he had no treasure; but the thief believed him not and insisted upon him with threats and
blows. When he saw that he got no profit of him, he said to him, 'Swear by the oath of divorce from thy wife (247) [that thou hast nothing].' So he
swore and his wife said to him, 'Out on thee! Wilt thou divorce me? Is not the treasure buried in yonder chamber?' Then she turned to the thief and
conjured him to multiply blows upon her husband, till he should deliver to him the treasure, concerning which he had sworn falsely. So he drubbed
him grievously, till he carried him to a certain chamber, wherein she signed to him that the treasure was and that he should take it up..? ? ? ? ? Were
not the darkness (193) still in gender masculine, As ofttimes is the case with she-things passing fine,.When it was the eighth day, the viziers all
assembled and took counsel together and said, "How shall we do with this youth, who baffleth us with his much talk? Indeed, we fear lest he be
saved and we fall [into perdition]. Wherefore, let us all go in to the king and unite our efforts to overcome him, ere he appear without guilt and
come forth and get the better of us." So they all went in to the king and prostrating themselves before him, said to him, "O king, have a care lest this
youth beguile thee with his sorcery and bewitch thee with his craft. If thou heardest what we hear, thou wouldst not suffer him live, no, not one
day. So pay thou no heed to his speech, for we are thy viziers, [who endeavour for] thy continuance, and if thou hearken not to our word, to whose
word wilt thou hearken? See, we are ten viziers who testify against this youth that he is guilty and entered not the king's sleeping-chamber but with
evil intent, so he might put the king to shame and outrage his honour; and if the king slay him not, let him banish him his realm, so the tongue of
the folk may desist from him.".Presently, the old woman came in to her and saw her sitting at Aboulhusn's head, weeping and lamenting; and when
she saw the old woman, she cried out and said to her, "See what hath betided me! Indeed, Aboulhusn is dead and hath left me alone and forlorn!"
Then she cried out and tore her clothes and said to the old woman, "O my mother, how good he was!" Quoth the other, "Indeed thou art excused,
for thou wast used to him and he to thee." Then she considered what Mesrour had reported to the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh and said to her,
"Indeed, Mesrour goeth about to sow discord between the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh." "And what is the [cause of] discord, O my mother?"
asked Nuzhet el Fuad. "O my daughter," answered the old woman, "Mesrour came to the Khalif and the Lady Zubeideh and gave them news of
thee that thou wast dead and that Aboulhusn was well. "And Nuzhet el Fuad said to her, "O my aunt, I was with my lady but now and she gave me
a hundred dinars and a piece of silk; and now see my condition and that which hath befallen me! Indeed, I am bewildered, and how shall I do, and I
alone, forlorn? Would God I had died and he had lived!".? ? ? ? ? e. The Niggard and the Loaves of Bread dcccclxxxiv.? ? ? ? ? Fast flowed my
tears; despair gat hold upon my soul And needs mine eyelids must the sweet of sleep forbear..Accordingly, Ishac bade admit her; so she entered,
and when her eyes fell upon the Commander of the Faithful, she kissed the earth before him and said, 'Peace be upon thee, O Commander of the
Faithful and asylum of the people of the faith and reviver of justice among all creatures! May God make plain the treading of thy feet and
vouchsafe thee enjoyment of that which He hath bestowed on thee and make Paradise thy harbourage and the fire that of thine enemies!' Quoth Er
Reshid, 'And on thee be peace, O damsel! Sit.' So she sat down and he bade her sing; whereupon she took the lute and tightening its strings, played
thereon in many modes, so that the Commander of the Faithful and Jaafer were confounded and like to fly for delight. Then she returned to the first
mode and sang the following verses:.?STORY OF THE OLD WOMAN AND THE DRAPER'S WIFE..? ? ? ? ? Most like a wand of emerald my
the-unique-detectives.pdf
Page 4/9

The Unique Detectives

shape it is, trow I; Amongst the fragrant flow'rets there's none with me can vie..? ? ? ? ? Nor troops have I nor henchmen nor one to lend me aid
Save God, to whom, my Maker, my voice in praise I rear..When the morning morrowed, they found themselves reduced to a fourth part of their
number and there was not one of them had dismounted from his horse. So they made sure of destruction and Hudheifeh came out between the ranks
(now he was reckoned for a thousand cavaliers) and cried out, saying, "Harkye, my masters of Baghdad! Let none come forth to me but your Amir,
so I may talk with him and he with me; and he shall meet me in single combat and I will meet him, and may he who is void of offence come off
safe!" Then he repeated his speech and said, "Why do I not hear your Amir return me an answer?" But Saad, the amir of the army of Baghdad,
[replied not to him], and indeed his teeth chattered in his head, whenas he heard him summon him to single combat..Then he wept till he wet his
gray hairs and the king was moved to compassion for him and granted him that which he sought and vouchsafed him that night's respite..Poets, The
Khalif Omar ben Abdulaziz and the, i. 45..So she hastened to admit the eunuch, who entered; and when he saw the Commander of the Faithful, he
saluted not neither kissed the earth, but said, 'Quick, quick! Arise in haste! My lady Tuhfeh sitteth in her chamber, singing a goodly ditty. Come to
her in haste and see all that I say to thee! Hasten! She sitteth [in her chamber].' The Khalif was amazed at his speech and said to him, 'What sayst
thou?' 'Didst thou not hear the first of the speech?' replied the eunuch. 'Tuhfeh sitteth in the sleeping-chamber, singing and playing the lute. Come
thy quickliest! Hasten!' So Er Reshid arose and donned his clothes; but he credited not the eunuch's words and said to him, 'Out on thee! What is
this thou sayst? Hast thou not seen this in a dream?' 'By Allah,' answered the eunuch, 'I know not what thou sayest, and I was not asleep.' Quoth Er
Reshid, 'If thy speech be true, it shall be for thy good luck, for I will enfranchise thee and give thee a thousand dinars; but, if it be untrue and thou
have seen this in sleep, I will crucify thee.' And the eunuch said in himself, 'O Protector, (250) let me not have seen this in Sleep!' Then he left the
Khalif and going to the chamber-door, heard the sound of singing and lute-playing; whereupon he returned to Er Reshid and said to him, 'Go and
hearken and see who is asleep.'.Then he wrote a letter to King Azadbekht, saying to him, "I am a servant of thy servants and a slave of thy slaves
and my daughter is a handmaid at thy service, and may God the Most High prolong thy days and appoint thy times [to be] in delight and
contentment! Indeed, I still went girded of the waist in thy service and in caring for the preservation of thy dominion and warding off thine enemies
from thee; but now I abound yet more than before in zeal and watchfulness, for that I have taken this to charge upon myself, since my daughter is
become thy wife." And he despatched a messenger to the king with the letter and a present..109. Abdallah the Fisherman and Abdallah the Merman
dccclxxvii.? ? ? ? ? My kinsmen and my friends for thee I did forsake And left them weeping tears that poured as 'twere a tide..? ? ? ? ? Midmost
the watches of the night I see thee, in a dream; A lying dream, for he I love my love doth not repay..King Shehriyar marvelled [at this story (146)]
and said "By Allah, verily, injustice slayeth its folk!" (147) And he was edified by that wherewith Shehrzad bespoke him and sought help of God
the Most High. Then said he to her, "Tell me another of thy stories, O Shehrzad; let it be a pleasant one and this shall be the completion of the
story-telling." "With all my heart," answered Shehrzad. "It hath reached me, O august King, that a man once said to his fellows, 'I will set forth to
you a means (148) of security (149) against vexation. (150) A friend of mine once related to me and said, "We attained [whiles] to security (151)
against vexation, (152)and the origin of it was other than this; to wit, it was as follows. (153).There was once, in the parts of Khorassan, a man of
the affluent of the country, who was a merchant of the chiefest of the merchants and was blessed with two children, a son and a daughter. He was
assiduous in rearing them and making fair their education, and they grew up and throve after the goodliest fashion. He used to teach the boy, who
taught his sister all that he learnt, so that the girl became perfect in the knowledge of the Traditions of the Prophet and in polite letters, by means of
her brother. Now the boy's name was Selim and that of the girl Selma. When they grew up and waxed, their father built them a mansion beside his
own and lodged them apart therein and appointed them slave-girls and servants to tend them and assigned unto each of them pensions and
allowances and all that they needed of high and low, meat and bread and wine and raiment and vessels and what not else. So Selim and Selma
abode in that mansion, as they were one soul in two bodies, and they used to sleep on one couch; and rooted in each one's heart was love and
affection and familiar friendship [for the other of them]..? ? ? ? ? Yet shall thou suffer that which I from thee have borne And with love's woes thy
heart shall yet be mortified..28. Ibrahim ben el Mehdi and the Barber-surgeon cclxxiii.? ? ? ? ? So eat what I offer in surety and be The Lord of all
things with thanks- giving repaid!.As for the Khalif, he swooned away for laughing and said, "O Aboulhusn, thou wilt never cease to be a wag and
do rarities and oddities!" Quoth he, "O Commander of the Faithful, I played off this trick, for that the money was exhausted, which thou gavest me,
and I was ashamed to ask of thee again. When I was single, I could never keep money; but since thou marriedst me to this damsel here, if I
possessed thy wealth, I should make an end of it. So, when all that was in my hand was spent, I wrought this trick, so I might get of thee the
hundred dinars and the piece of silk; and all this is an alms from our lord. But now make haste to give me the thousand dinars and quit thee of thine
oath.".Then we sat down on the edge of the estrade and presently I espied a closet beside me; so I looked into it and my friend said to me, 'What
seest thou?' Quoth I, 'I see therein good galore and bodies of murdered folk. Look.' So he looked and said, 'By Allah, we are lost men!' And we fell
a-weeping, I and he. As we were thus, behold, there came in upon us, by the door at which we had entered, four naked men, with girdles of leather
about their middles, and made for my friend. He ran at them and dealing one of them a buffet, overthrew him, whereupon the other three fell all
upon him. I seized the opportunity to escape, what while they were occupied with him, and espying a door by my side, slipped into it and found
myself in an underground chamber, without window or other issue. So I gave myself up for lost and said, 'There is no power and no virtue save in
God the Most High, the Supreme!' Then I looked to the top of the vault and saw in it a range of glazed lunettes; so I clambered up for dear life, till I
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reached the lunettes, and I distracted [for fear]. I made shift to break the glass and scrambling out through the frames, found a wall behind them. So
I bestrode the wall and saw folk walking in the road; whereupon I cast myself down to the ground and God the Most High preserved me, so that I
reached the earth, unhurt. The folk flocked round me and I acquainted them with my story..Endeavour against Persistent Ill Fortune, Of the
Uselessness of, i. 70..? ? ? ? ? O breeze of heaven, from me a charge I prithee take And do not thou betray the troth of my despair;.All those who
were present laughed at her mockery of Iblis and marvelled at the goodliness of her observation (209) and her readiness in improvising verses;
whilst the Sheikh himself rejoiced and said to her, 'O Tuhfet es Sudour, the night is gone; so arise and rest thyself ere the day; and to-morrow all
shall be well.' Then all the kings of the Jinn departed, together with those who were present of guards, and Tuhfeh abode alone, pondering the affair
of Er Reshid and bethinking her of how it was with him, after her, and of that which had betided him for her loss, till the dawn gleamed, when she
arose and walked in the palace. Presently she saw a handsome door; so she opened it and found herself in a garden goodlier than the first, never
saw eyes a fairer than it. When she beheld this garden, delight moved her and she called to mind her lord Er Reshid and wept sore, saying, 'I crave
of the bounty of God the Most High that my return to him and to my palace and my home may be near at hand!'.Now the lodging in question
adjoined the king's house, and whilst the merchant was rejoicing in this and saying, 'Verily, my luck hath returned and I shall live in this king's
shadow the rest of my life,' he espied an opening walled up with stones and clay. So he pulled out the stones and clearing away the earth from the
opening, found that it was a window giving upon the lodging of the king's women. When he saw this, he was affrighted and rising in haste, fetched
clay and stopped it up again. But one of the eunuchs saw him and misdoubting of him, repaired to the Sultan and told him of this. So he came and
seeing the stones pulled out, was wroth with the merchant and said to him, 'Is this my recompense from thee, that thou seekest to violate my
harem?' And he bade pluck out his eyes. So they did as he commanded and the merchant took his eyes in his hand and said, 'How long [wilt thou
afflict me], O star of ill-omen? First my wealth and now my life!' And he bewailed himself, saying, 'Endeavour profiteth me nought against evil
fortune. The Compassionate aided me not and endeavour was useless.'.? ? ? ? ? In every halting-place like Joseph (17) she appears And he in every
stead with Jacob's grief (18) is pined..The billows of thy love o'erwhelm me passing sore, ii. 226..Khelbes and his Wife and the Learned Man, i.
301..162. Aboukir the Dyer and Abousir the Barber dccccxxx.114. The Angel of Death and the Rich King cccclxii.As soon as his father-in-law had
departed for Samarcand, King Shehriyar summoned the grandees of his realm and made them a magnificent banquet of all manner rich meats and
exquisite sweetmeats. Moreover, he bestowed on them dresses of honour and guerdoned them and divided the kingdoms between himself and his
brother in their presence, whereat the folk rejoiced. Then the two kings abode, ruling each a day in turn and they accorded with each other, what
while their wives continued in the love of God the Most High and in thanksgiving to Him; and the subjects and the provinces were at peace and the
preachers prayed for them from the pulpits, and their report was bruited abroad and the travellers bore tidings of them [to all countries]..Pease on
thee! Would our gaze might light on thee once more! ii. 89..? ? ? ? ? In her revolving scheme, to bitter sweetness still Succeeds and things become
straight, after crookedness..The zephyr's sweetness on the coppice blew, ii. 235..Presently Aboulhusn turned to a damsel and called to her;
whereupon she came to him and he said to her, "By the protection of God, O damsel, am I Commander of the Faithful?" "Yes, indeed," answered
she; "by the protection of God thou in this time art Commander of the Faithful." Quoth he, "By Allah, thou liest, O thousandfold strumpet!" Then
he turned to the chief eunuch and called to him, whereupon he came to him and kissing the earth before him, said, "Yes, O Commander of the
Faithful." "Who is Commander of the Faithful?" asked Aboulhusn. "Thou," replied the eunuch and Aboulhusn said, "Thou liest, thousandfold
catamite that thou art!" Then he turned to another eunuch and said to him, "O my chief, (20) by the protection of God, am I Commander of the
Faithful?" "Ay, by Allah, O my lord!" answered he. "Thou in this time art Commander of the Faithful and Vicar of the Lord of the Worlds."
Aboulhusn laughed at himself and misdoubted of his reason and was perplexed at what he saw and said, "In one night I am become Khalif!
Yesterday I was Aboulhusn the Wag, and to-day I am Commander of the Faithful." Then the chief eunuch came up to him and said, "O
Commander of the Faithful, (the name of God encompass thee!) thou art indeed Commander of the Faithful and Vicar of the Lord of the Worlds!"
And the slave-girls and eunuchs came round about him, till he arose and abode wondering at his case..? ? ? ? ? He, who Mohammed sent, as
prophet to mankind, Hath to a just high-priest (61) the Khalifate assigned..Presently, the sharper came to the ruin, rejoicing in that which he
deemed he should get, and dug in the place, but found nothing and knew that the idiot had tricked him. So he buffeted his face, for chagrin, and fell
to following the other whithersoever he went, so he might get what was with him, but availed not unto this, for that the idiot knew what was in his
mind and was certified that he spied upon him, [with intent to rob him]; so he kept watch over himself. Now, if the sharper had considered [the
consequences of] haste and that which is begotten of loss therefrom, he had not done thus. Nor," continued the vizier, "is this story, O king of the
age, rarer or more extraordinary or more diverting than the story of Khelbes and his wife and the learned man and that which befell between
them.".With this the king bade the vizier go away to his lodging, and when he arose in the morning, he abode his day in his house..Then she took
the lute and smote thereon, after the fashion she had learnt from the Sheikh Iblis, so that Er Reshid's wit was dazed for excess of delight and his
understanding was confounded for joy; after which she improvised and sang the following verses:.There was once a king of the kings, who had a
high palace, overlooking a prison of his, and he used to hear in the night one saying, 'O Ever-present Deliverer, O Thou whose relief is nigh, relieve
Thou me!' One day the king waxed wroth and said, "Yonder fool looketh for relief from [the consequences of] his crime. 'Then said he to his
officers, 'Who is in yonder prison?' And they answered, 'Folk upon whom blood hath been found.' (139) So the king bade bring the man in question
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before him and said to him, 'O fool, little of wit, how shall thou be delivered from this prison, seeing that thine offence is great?' Then he
committed him to a company of his guards and said to them, 'Take this fellow and crucify him without the city.'.? ? ? ? ? c. The Fuller and his Son.
dcccclxxx.Accordingly, the hangman took him and bringing out the knife, offered to cut off his hand, what while El Muradi said to him, "Cut and
sever the bone and sear (24) it not for him, so he may lose his blood and we be rid of him." But Ahmed, he who had aforetime been the means of
his deliverance, sprang up to him and said, "O folk, fear God in [your dealings with] this youth, for that I know his affair from first to last and he is
void of offence and guiltless. Moreover, he is of the folk of condition, (25) and except ye desist from him, I will go up to the Commander of the
Faithful and acquaint him with the case from first to last and that the youth is guiltless of crime or offence." Quoth El Muradi, "Indeed, we are not
assured from his mischief." And Ahmed answered, "Release him and commit him to me and I will warrant you against his affair, for ye shall never
see him again after this." So they delivered Noureddin to him and he took him from their hands and said to him, "O youth, have compassion on
thyself, for indeed thou hast fallen into the hands of these folk twice and if they lay hold of thee a third time, they will make an end of thee; and [in
dealing thus with thee], I aim at reward and recompense for thee (26) and answered prayer." (27).So she took the hundred dinars and the piece of
silk and returned to her dwelling, rejoicing, and went in to Aboulhusn and told him what had befallen, whereupon he arose and rejoiced and girt his
middle and danced and took the hundred dinars and the piece of silk and laid them up. Then he laid out Nuzhet el Fuad and did with her even as she
had done with him; after which he rent his clothes and plucked out his beard and disordered his turban [and went forth] and gave not over running
till he came in to the Khalif, who was sitting in the hall of audience, and he in this plight, beating upon his breast. Quoth the Khalif to him, "What
aileth thee, O Aboulhusn!" And he wept and said, "Would thy boon-companion had never been and would his hour had never come!" "Tell me [thy
case,]" said the Khalif; and Aboulhusn said, "O my lord, may thy head outlive Nuzhet el Fuad!" Quoth the Khalif, "There is no god but God!" And
he smote hand upon hand. Then he comforted Aboulhusn and said to him, "Grieve not, for we will give thee a concubine other than she." And he
bade the treasurer give him a hundred dinars and a piece of silk. So the treasurer gave him what the Khalif bade him, and the latter said to him,"Go,
lay her out and carry her forth and make her a handsome funeral." So Aboulhusn took that which he had given him and returning to his house,
rejoicing, went in to Nuzhet el Fuad and said to her, "Arise, for the wish is accomplished unto us." So she arose and he laid before her the hundred
dinars and the piece of silk, whereat she rejoiced, and they added the gold to the gold and the silk to the silk and sat talking and laughing at one
another..? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dxlvi.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ec. Story of the Barber's Third Brother xxxii
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